
June 11, 2017 

Liturgical Roles 

Mon. June 12  HR       8:00 am   Mass 
Servers:  Adult Server 
————————————————————————–————— 
Tues. June 13  HR 8:00 am   Mass 
Servers: Justin Grannan, Kelly Grannan  
————————————————————————–————— 
Wed. June 14  HR         12:05 pm  Mass 
Servers:  Adult Server 
————————————————————————–————— 
Thurs. June 15  SP 8:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Adult Server 
————————————————————————–————— 
Fri. June 16    HR    8:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Justin Grannan, Kelly Grannan 
———————————————————————————–—— 
Sat. June 17  HR    4:30 pm  Mass 
Servers: Brent Miller, Scott Walden, Carson Sturwold 
Lectors:  Laura Wilker, Kelly Wilker  
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Carrie Widman, Lynn Westerfield, John Westerfield,  
Caleb Westerfield, Mary Dull, Deacon Marty, Cathy Buck,  
Colette Dugan 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun. June 18  HR    8:00 am  Mass 
Servers: Gavin Lininger, Zoe Lininger, Emma Lininger 
Lectors:  Alex Pittman, Sue Pittman  
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Sandi Rammel, Mark Homan, Jerry Tebbe, Cindy Wilker,       
Deacon Marty, Gene Wilker, Marceil Wilker 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  June 18   SP   9:30 am  Mass 
Servers:  Brooke Yahl, Alex Yahl  
Lector:  Diane Wright 
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
May Cogan, Pat Cogan, Irene Heilers, Jim Heilers 
Ushers:  Virgil Brown, Norma Etgen, Kathie Kentner 
Sacristan:  Kaden Brackman 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  June 18  HR          11:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Jamie Dabis, Lydia Dabis, Ryan Dabis, Robert Bayham 
Lectors:   Zach Steva, Jill Schmitmeyer  
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Angie Brown, Alli Schlosser, Olivia Spieles, Linda Tebbe,       
Janice Yahl, Deacon Marty, Stephanie Brown, Howard Homan 

Calendar of Events 

Sunday 
8:00 am 
9:30 am 
11:00 am 

6:30 - 8:00 pm 

June 11 
Mass at Holy Rosary  
Mass at St. Patrick  
Mass at Holy Rosary 
33 Days to Morning Glory - St. Patrick Rectory 

Monday 
8:00 am 

June 12 
Mass at Holy Rosary 

Tuesday 
8:00 am 

June 13 
Mass at Holy Rosary  

Wednesday 
10:30 am 
11:30 am 
12:05 pm 
2:30 pm 

June 14 
Legion of Mary - Upper Room 
Confessions at Holy Rosary 
Mass at Holy Rosary 
Mass at Otterbein 

Thursday 
8:00 am 
9:00 am 
2:30 pm 

6:30 - 7:00 pm 
6:45 pm 
7:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

June 15 
Mass at St. Patrick 
Adoration at St. Patrick 
Mass at St. Marys Living Center 
Confessions at St. Patrick 
Rosary at St. Patrick 
Benediction at St. Patrick 
Baptism Prep Class - Pre-registration Required 

Friday 
8:00 am 

5:00 pm-12:00 am 

June 16 
Mass at Holy Rosary 
Holy Rosary Festival  

Saturday 
3:30 pm 
4:30 pm 

5:00pm - 12:00am 

June 17 
Confessions 
Mass at Holy Rosary 
Holy Rosary Festival 

Sunday 
7:30 am 
8:30 am 
8:00 am 
9:30 am 
11:00 am 

Noon - 9:00 pm 
6:30 - 8:00 pm 

June 18 
Registration for 5K - Corner of South & Pines Streets 
Cara Young Memorial 5K Run/Walk 
Mass at Holy Rosary  
Mass at St. Patrick  
Mass at Holy Rosary 
Holy Rosary Festival  
33 Days to Morning Glory - St. Patrick Rectory 

WEDDING BANNS ARE ANNOUNCED   
 
 

The second time for  
Michael Chunnic & Barbara Walter 

R.J. Burke Insurance Agency 
Sponsor of the Week 

Steve and 
Kathy  

Frankenberg  
 

419-753-2056 

 

Grief  
Support 

Prayer 

Hotline 
 

Holy Rosary: 
 Julie 305-7937 

 

St. Patrick 
Mary 657-2346 

   

Weekend Mass  
Attendance 

 

4:30 pm 
 8:00 am 
9:30 am 
11:00 am 

 

300 

199 

190 

345 

1034  

The Book Borrower’s Shelf News 
 

The Book Borrower's Shelf is now located in the small hallway by the 
overflow near the office entrance to church. Feel free to sign out a book, 
pick up a prayer card or buy a CD, for your spiritual enrichment.  
 

Do not place any books, CD's or prayer cards on the shelf without the 
approval of Father Barry. 



THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 

Mass Intentions 
 

Mon. 06/12 Weekday 
  2 Cor 1:1-7; Mt 5:1-12 
      8:00 am  HR         Lowell Roettger 
 

Tues. 06/13 St. Anthony of Padua 
  2 Cor 1:18-22; Mt 5:13-16 
      8:00 am  HR Ray Dingledine 
 

Wed. 06/14 Weekday 
  2 Cor 3:4-11; Mt 5:17-19 
    12:05 pm HR         Karen Werntz 
   
Thurs. 06/15 Weekday 
  2 Cor 3:15—4:1, 3-6; Mt 5:20-26 
      8:00 am SP Joseph Doorley Family L&D 
         
Fri. 06/16 Weekday 
  2 Cor 4:7-15; Mt 5:27-32 
      8:00 am  HR   Maxine Wright 
       
 Sat. 06/17 Weekday 
  2 Cor 5:14-21; Mt 5:33-37 
      4:30 pm HR Webb & Laurena Frilling  
               
Sun. 06/18 The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ 
   Dt 8:2-3, 14b-16a; 1 Cor 10:16-17;  Jn 6:51-58 
      8:00 am HR Burnham Family 
      9:30 am  SP Jean Schneider  
    11:00 am  HR Lucille & Richard Uhlenhake  

 June 4, 2017  
 

Joyfully and Responsibly I Give My First Fruits to God. 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Holy Rosary Collection 
 

Adult Envelopes Issued:                 540 
Adult Envelopes used:                 201 
Parish Pay (Direct Deposit)                 111 
 
Adult Offering:  $     9,026.75 
Loose Offering:  $        612.05 
Total Collection:  $     9,638.80 
 
Week Budgeted:  $     9,670.00 
Weekly Collection & Direct Deposit:  $     9,638.80 
Over/Short to date:             (31.20) 
  
YTD Total weekly budgeted:  $ 464,220.00 
YTD Total weekly collection:  $ 432,328.77 
Over/Short to date:  $  (31,891.23) 

St. Patrick Collection 
 

Adult Envelopes Issued:    55 
Adult Envelopes used:    36 
 
Adult Offering:  $     1,879.00 
Loose Offering:  $        215.00 
Total Collection:    $     2,094.00 

These collections are for the regular weekly collection envelopes 
along with Electronic Giving.  Special collections are listed             
separately.  Thank you for your generous contributions. 

Message from the Pastor 
 

I was straightening up my office the other day, cleaning out my 
file drawers, arranging things on my book shelf, etc., when I 
came across a little booklet entitled “The Wonders of the     
Universe”. It was subtitled, “A Special Collection of Quotations 
From Great Minds Throughout History”. I don’t remember 
where I picked it up. There was no other information in it, just 
the quotes. 
 

The first quote was from Abraham Lincoln. It read, “I can see 
how it might be possible for a man to look down upon earth and 
be an atheist, but I cannot conceive how he could look up into 
the heavens and say there is no God.”  
 

We can look to earth, meaning we can seek scientific          
explanations for everything that is around us and give a reason 
like evolution to find the answer to how everything exists the 
way it does today. But when we look into the heavens, in other 
words, when we look for the “why” of everything, we cannot 
help but say that God exists and He is the reason behind    
everything. 
 

But also, when we gaze into the heavens, into the sky on a 
clear, starry night, we ask ourselves why this enormous      
universe, full of celestial bodies, supernovas, suns and planets, 
is here before our eyes? Why so many galaxies and solar   
systems that are so far away from us, unreachable even? And 
why this mathematical precision in the movement of the stars? 
 

And the answer is: because God wants to show us His infinite 
power and grandeur and lead us to Himself. It’s all for us. We 
are the only beings with immortal souls and self-knowing minds 
in the entire universe. And it’s all for us. The earth is the      
privileged planet and the universe is the canvas where we see 
God the Creator. The heavens proclaim the glory of God. Earth 
is in a position in our spiral galaxy where we can look out into 
the vast expanse of the universe. If it were on an inside ring of 
our galaxy, all we could see would be our galaxy itself. And it’s 
all for us. We were given this great gift to lead us to the        
Creator.  
 

I hope your faith is bolstered by all this. Keep looking up, into 
the heavens, into the great ‘why’ of it all, and see our Creator. 
 

Holy Rosary Adopt-a-Student 

Current Week Donations:  $   1,630.00 
Total Donations Received:  $ 72,532.19 
Parishioner Participation:  172 Families 
 

The monthly Adopt-A-Student collection is to help         
  Holy Rosary School with its operating expenses. 

 

Matching Donations  
 

 A local business will match any festival donation 
up to $5,000!    

 

Please stop by the parish office  

with your donation! 



 

All Day Adoration of Blessed Sacrament 
 at St. Patrick  

 

All day adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
 

3rd Thursday of each month   
 
 

Exposition after the 8 am Mass 
 

Confessions 6:30 - 7:00 pm 
 

Rosary at 6:45 pm  
  Prayer & Benediction at 7pm 

 

** Sign up for a time slot on the sheet  
in back of church.** 

June 11, 2017 

Ladies of St. Patrick 
 

The year 2017 marks the 100th anniversary of our Lady's          
appearance to the children at Fatima, where she told them to 
pray the rosary daily to bring peace to the world and end war. 
Today this message is more important than ever. 
 

To honor this anniversary, the ladies of St. Patrick will be    
praying the rosary and having fellowship the 4th Monday of 
every month at the rectory at 7:00pm.  
 

Please join us in praying the rosary for world peace and       
fellowship. Refreshments will be provided. 

33 Days to Morning Glory  
Consecration to Mary Retreat  

 

The 33 Days to Morning Glory Consecration to Mary retreat has start-
ed and will continue on Sundays from 6:30 to 8:00 pm at the St. Pat-
rick rectory in Glynnwood.  We will meet five (5) more consecutive 
Sunday evenings with consecration being on   Sunday, July 16th, at 
the 9:30 Mass.  Anyone who would like to make this retreat or to 
come again as a refresher is welcome to attend. Call Virgil Brown at 
419-300-8855 with questions and/or to register. 

SAVE THE DATE 

St. Patrick’s Pizza Party 

June 25th @ 4:30pm  

FESTIVAL RAFFLE TICKETS 
 

Raffle tickets for each family have been placed in the back of 
church. Please take a moment to pick them up after Mass. 

Holy Rosary VBS 
 

Holy Rosary Vacation Bible School is Sunday, July 9, through 
Thursday, July 13, from 6:00-8:00pm on the church grounds. 
Our expedition this year is Maker Fun Factory: Created By 
God. Built for a Purpose. Registration forms are available on 
line, in the back of church or in the  parish office. We are     
collecting large coffee cans.  Please bring them to the parish 
office. 
 
 

St. Patrick VBS 

July 24-28 

9:30 - 11:30 am 

Girls’ Club 

Worship Wednesdays 
 

For Girls Entering Grades 4-8 
 

June 28th & July 26th 
 

11:45am - 4:00pm 
 

Holy Rosary Church 
 

Meet at the main entrance of Holy Rosary Church at 11:45am.  
We will attend noon Mass together, have lunch, play some 
games, and then go to Agape to help in the food pantry from 
2:30 - 4:00pm.  Bring $3 to cover the cost of lunch and a      
permission slip (available in the back of church, the parish office 
or www.holyrosarychurch.us.  For more information please call 
Nan Mielke at 419-300-1045. 

Friends of Holy Rosary 
We received a $20 donation in memory of Robert Falk and a $10  
general donation. Thank you for your generosity. Donations to the 
Friends of Holy   Rosary goes into a trust fund; it is NEVER spent. It is 
invested and the earned income is turned over to the parish for tuition 
assistance once a year indefinitely.   
 

Both membership contributions and donations are tax deductible if 
you itemize your deductions. Please make your check payable to 
Friends of Holy Rosary. Your donations can be placed in the collec-
tion basket, brought to the Parish  Office or mailed to:  
 

Jessica Rammel, 314 N. Augustus St., St. Marys, OH 45885. 
 

 Total trust balance is $ 234,533.77. 



NOVELTY BOOTH 
 

Our novelty booth goes through 300+ baskets of goodies for prizes each year!  
We appreciate the generosity of our parishioners meeting that need and we look 
forward to the ingenuity and creativity that the baskets display. 
 

We are accepting large items and/or monetary donations for the big ticket prizes 
that are won from our big raffle at the conclusion of the festival as well. 
 
Lastly, we are still in need of some workers—please call (before 6pm) or text 
(anytime) 419-305-0311 to volunteer. 
 

Thank you for your past donations and we look forward to this year’s creations! 
 

CAKE WHEEL 
 

Once again we are asking each family to 

make 5 cakes and 1 pie for the upcoming 

festival on June 16, 17, and 18. For your 

convenience, cake rounds and rectangles 

are available at the entrance of the 

church. Please take them for festival pur-

poses only. Cakes and pies can be dropped 

off starting Friday morning, June 16, at 8 

am or any time throughout the weekend on 

festival grounds. If you need someone to 

pick up your cakes or pies, please call 

Erin Rammel at (419) 733-3395 or Jim 

ITS FESTIVAL TIME !  June 16, 17 & 18 

Entertainment Line-up 

FRIDAY 
5 - 7:30pm  Tommy Renfro 
9pm - 12am The Hypnotix 
 

SATURDAY 
5 - 7:30pm Derek Cramer 
9pm - 12am Shelby County Line 
 

SUNDAY 
12:30-3pm Awaken 
3:00pm Kiddie Tractor Pull 
6-9:00pm Wannabies 
9:00pm  Drawing $2500 ! 

Festival Times 
 

  Friday       5:00pm - 12:00am 
Saturday   5:00pm - 12:00am 
Sunday    12:00pm - 9:00pm 

Kiddie Tractor Pull  

 Sunday, June 18,  

Registration at 2:30 p.m. 

 Pull at 3:00 p.m. 

Kid’s 

Games 

& 

Arcade  

Games RIDES  
 

This years rides are  
being provided by:  

 

Classic Midway  
 

No presale tickets. 
Daily wristbands $15   

    

In addition to our four piece chicken 
dinners, we will also have buckets of 
chicken available on:  
 

Saturday, 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.   
Sunday 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.   

again at 4:00 p.m.  
 

12 piece bucket is $12.00 
20 piece bucket is $19.00 
Chicken dinners are $7.50 

(includes applesauce and roll) 
 

Pre-ordering buckets appreciated, 
but not necessary,  

by calling 419-733-4552 

Festival Chicken Fry 

 

CAKE 
ROUNDS 

NOW  
AVAILABLE  

AT THE  
CHURCH 

ENTRANCES 

WANT TO DONATE A  

LITTLE 

TO HELP A LOT… 
 

We are accepting donations of Pepsi, 
Mountain Dew and Sierra Mist.  Please 
drop them off at the parish office. This 
small donation    generates big profits for 
Holy Rosary Parish! 

BINGO 
6-10pm Friday & Saturday 

5-9pm Sunday 

Dinners will be available Saturday & Sunday 
in the lunch stand only. (Not in the K of C) 



 
Our Festival Chairs for 2017 are Don Glaser & Michele Miller 

 

Many booths are still in need of workers throughout the weekend.   
Please contact a chair person to work a shift or two. 

Beer Stand    Instant Bingo  

Fri   - Dean & Tracy Klosterman 419-305-5080   Fri   - Steve Weigel & Peg 419-300-2349 

Sat  - Erin Weigel & Dawn 419-733-3278   Sat  - Steve Weigel & Peg 419-300-2349 

Sun - Andrew & Amy Menker 419-953-9703   Sun - Deanna Halko 419-305-5363 

      

Bingo    Kiddie Tractor Pull  

Fri   - Doug & Nan Mielke 419-953-3193   Bruce Miller 419-305-3797 

Sat  - Bryant & Chrissy Hensley 419-305-2342     

Sun - Erica & Joe Bills 567-644-8092   Lunch Stand  

    Fri   - Mike & Stacey Grannan 419-394-1186 

Cake Wheel    Sat  - Kylie Craft 419-733-5194 

Fri   - Joe & Erin Rammel 419-733-3395   Sun - Nick Kiel 419-953-0799 

Sat  - Jim & Linda Schloemer 419-394-4267     

Sun - Steve & Kathy Franken- 419-753-2056   Novelty Stand  

    Fri   - Dixie Russell 419-305-7676 

Chicken Dinners    Sat  - Dixie Russell & Sue Beckett 419-305-0311 

Sat  - Ben Brown 419-733-4552   Sun - Dixie Russell & Sue Beckett 419-305-7676 

Sun - Ben Brown 419-733-4552     

    Raffle  

Concession Stand    Amy Dues 419-394-6935 

Fri   - Adele Walls 419-394-4025     

Sat  - Amy Steininger 419-733-3221   5k Run/Walk  

Sun - Robbie Burke 419-305-5156   John Folk 419-394-6445 

      

Chuck-O-Luck    Showdown  

Fri   - Dave & Becky Dircksen 419-394-4545   Fri   - Jess Rammel & Emily Case- 419-394-3783 

Sat  - Jen Kill & Becky Ruvoldt 419-733-0690   Sat  - Joe & Mary Klosterman 419-394-7067 

Sun - Terry Halko 419-733-0227   Sun - Joe & Mary Klosterman 419-394-7067 

      

Clean up    Sponsor Solicitation  

Football Team    Don Glaser 419-394-1084 

      

Finances    Youth Games  

Mary Ann Sheaks 419-394-4443   Tammy Bayham & Chris Ewry 419-753-2749 

2017 Festival Chairpersons 
June 16, 17 & 18 



Minutes of the Holy Rosary Pastoral Council – May 23, 2017 
 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Bob Kantner with prayers. 
 
Members present:  Elaine Paul, Charlotte Duncan, Bob Kantner, Robbie Burke, Pam Rammel, Matt Kinkley, Jim Schloemer, 
Peg Larkin and Al Meinerding.  Fr. Barry, Deacon Marty, Joe Kuebler and Lil Heitkamp were also present.   Kelly Wilker was 
excused.   
 
There was one correction to the March minutes regarding the seating capacity in the church.  
 
Altar Society – Lil Heitkamp reported that May Crowning went very well. The meeting on May 16th was well attended.         
Invitations were sent out for this meeting.  Ruth Oen asked for volunteers to help with the Cancer fundraiser. Verlene Lawler 
has received help making baptismal cloths. The reception for Fr. Alex Witt was very well attended. Connie Miley is heading a 
Lady of Fatima Statue project which is coming to Holy Rosary on August 25. The next meeting will be in September and Debbie 
Stegall will take over as President. 
 
Knights of Columbus – Joe Kuebler reported Fr. Alex Witt was very thankful for all the donations and the chalice he received. 
Several donations to seminarians have been made from the Fr. Byrne Fund.  New members are always welcome – practicing 
Catholic men, 18 years old and older. Please visit the Council website, KofC1592.org. 
 
Youth Ministry (CONNECT) – No report.   
 
Education/School – Robbie Burke reported for Lora Krugh.  Eight – 8th graders received their diplomas on May 21, at 8:00am 
Mass, with a reception that followed. Enrollment is positive: 17 are in kindergarten; Pre-K is almost full; lost 3 from Grade 5   
going into Grade 6. This is a trend with our new middle school. Holy Rosary is now an autism scholarship provider. All children 
now in the program list Holy Rosary as their primary provider. We have set up tuition for a full ABLE (Academic and Behavioral 
Learning Environment) as well as a fee schedule for a child who can handle the general education classroom with supports. All 
parish and school employees participated in a Rescue Task Force training on Monday, May 22. This involved real life scenario 
of an active shooter, with EMS, city, county law enforcement attending. St. Marys City Schools are very helpful in getting us 
items for our emergency response kits. All teachers are coming back next year. We have added two teachers and two aides 
who will be paid by the autism scholarship, at no cost to Holy Rosary. The school building is in need of a new PA system. This 
issue will be brought up to the finance committee. 
 
Religious Education – Robbie Burke reported for Nan Mielke. CCD is complete for the year. 34 children received their First 
Holy Communion on May 7th. May Crowning was held on May 3rd and was well attended especially by young families. Little 
Flowers and Conquest have concluded for the year and will resume in the fall. Girls Club will have two meetings, on June 28th 
and July 26th, for the girls incoming 4th-8th grade to attend Mass, have lunch, play games and do some service work at Agape. 
CONNECT (HRYG) will have a “Nun Run” and trip to the seminary this summer. CONNECT is sponsoring the reception for the 
MHS graduates after 8:00am Mass on May 28th.  Nan is attending a meeting on Catechism Certification to learn about changes 
for next year. The Archbishop is implementing a new program called the Catechetical Institute. This program will insure all     
Catechists have ongoing discipleship formation. “Biblical Walk thru the Mass” began May 10th and is running on consecutive 
Wednesday evenings. “33 Days to Morning Glory” will begin in June at St. Patrick’s; a repeat of a popular study.   Vacation  
Bible School forms are available and will be held July 9-13, from 6-8pm, in the school. October 29, 2017 is a Confirmation    
retreat with NET Ministries.  Confirmation will be on November 19, 2017, and will have 29 students being confirmed from Holy 
Rosary and three from St. Patrick’s. 
 
Maintenance – Deacon Marty reported Joyce Gossard and Max Travis will be summer help. Plumbing issues in the church 

basement bathrooms have been addressed. The ladies restroom in the basement and the cry room need painted. Marty is  

waiting on the teachers’ wish lists of things they need done in their classrooms. Weststaff has donated some furniture for the 

basement classrooms and the Upper Room.    

 

 



Holy Rosary Pastoral Council Members 
 

Bob Kantner (President)         419-394-2605 
Matt Kinkley (Vice President)         419-394-5544 
Elaine Paul (Secretary)         419-305-7701 
Robbie Burke           419-305-5156 
Jim Schloemer           419-394-4267 
Charlotte Duncan           419-394-3882 
Peg Larkin           419-394-5179 
Al Meinerding           419-394-8359 
Pam Rammel           419-394-8730 
Kelly Wilker (Youth Rep.)         419-394-8471  

Prayer for Summer Break 

 

Lord God, Creator of all things, 

guide our steps and strengthen our hearts  

during these months of summer and vacation days. 

Grant us refreshment of mind and body.  

May we constantly strive to make  

a meaningful difference 

in the lives of our loved ones and  

in the world around us 

as we enjoy the warm days of summertime. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 
 

Finance Committee – Fr. Barry reported the teacher salaries will increase 1%. The autism school provides 6 full tuitions. 
Sixty-one percent of the capital campaign money has been collected and the first interest payment paid. We still need at least 
a 91% return on the pledges to  cover the total cost of the project.  
 
Liturgy Board – There was not a meeting but Fr. Barry asked for feedback from Easter.  
 
Update on the building project: Deacon Marty reported Phase 3 – the church / school connector is underway.  The project 
will be complete in approximately 3 weeks from now. Twelve new spots were gained by repaving lines on the parking lot.  
 
New Business: There is a new program for couples wanting to marry in the church. It involves couple shadowing. The      
program needs further discussion and feedback before any decision will be made. The parish festival committee is seeking 
volunteers to help in the tents/ booths. Please refer to the bulletin and volunteer. Bingo during the festival will be held in the 
church basement.  
 
Pastors Report – The Autism clinic is ours – it belongs to Holy Rosary. It is being run by Mrs. Gwen Bergman. It covers    
students in grades K-8. Ordination of Fr. Alex Witt was very special. He celebrated his first Mass here at Holy Rosary this 
past Sunday. Seminarian Ambrose Dobrozsi will be leaving at the end of May. He is thankful for his year of formation here. 
Holy Rosary will welcome a new seminarian in August. All teachers signed contracts to return next year. It was mentioned 
tours of the church might be given at predetermined times during the festival.    
 
Next meeting will be held on August 22nd, 2017 at 7:00 pm in the Upper Room.  


